




It’s illegal for an employer to ask you any questions 
about your conviction history until after they offer  
you a job. This includes questions like:

“Have you ever been convicted of anything?”

“You will pass a background check if we hire you, right?”

“Do you have any kind of police record?”

Tips for talking to an employer:

•	 If you decide to talk about your conviction history,  
	 focus on the positive—like the skills you developed.

•	 If you’re uncomfortable answering, say “I don’t feel  
	 comfortable talking about that.”

•	 Don’t lie about your past. 

•	 Get advice from a reentry professional on how to	  
	 best talk about your qualifications for the job  
	 you’re interviewing for. 

It’s illegal for employers to ask questions  
like these on job applications:

“Have you ever been convicted of a crime?”

“Have you ever plead guilty to a crime?”

“Have you ever been arrested?”

Get a professional reentry organization  
to help you put together a resume that:

•	 Organizes your resume around the skills you have  
	 rather than a timeline of when you did what.

•	 Describes places you worked without mentioning  
	 correctional facilities.



How to file a complaint:

•		Call 311 and ask to make a human rights complaint.

•		A lawyer from the the NYC Commission on Human 
Rights will call you back with next steps.

•		Be prepared to wait, sometimes it takes a while. 

•		Get help from your own lawyer or a legal service  
provider if you need to file a lawsuit.

•		Don’t give up! Remember, by holding employers 
responsible to the Fair Chance Act, your complaint 
helps other people too. 




